Regular City Council Meeting May 9, 2022

Mayor Pelchat called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

Mayor Pelchat led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance

Roll Call: Councilmembers: Dilg, Kurtzweil, Kivell, Kennedy, Mosier, Hansen

Also present: City Manager Zelenak, Lieutenant Conrad, Chief Sovik, Finance and Benefit Administrator

Tiernan, DDA Director Mack, Clerk/Treasurer Deaton and Superintendent Varney

MINUTES- 4/25/2022

Councilmember Hansen added that he asked about the leveling at the tennis courts during the discussion of adding the pickle ball courts.

Councilmember Kivell added the following language to the minutes, there was literal gravel along the curbs through downtown. We need to be better at looking forward and getting things prepped so when we have an event, we present ourselves in the best light. When we know we're going to have foot traffic downtown, we need to dress the place up and it only comes by getting mud and garbage out of the curb pan and this is 101 stuff and he hopes we end up improving that.

CM 5-1-22 MOTION TO APPROVE MINUTES AS AMENDED

Motion by Kennedy, supported by Mosier

Motion to approve the minutes as amended

VOTE:

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

BILLS

CM 5-2-22 MOTION TO APPROVE BILLS

Motion by Kennedy, supported by Mosier

Motion to approve bills as presented

VOTE:

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

AGENDA

CM 5-3-22 MOTION TO APPROVE AGENDA

Motion by Kivell, supported by Kennedy

Motion to approve the agenda

VOTE:

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

CONSENT AGENDA

1. W Liberty Street Closure during Farmers Market

CM 5-4-22 MOTION TO APPROVE THE CONSENT AGENDA

Motion by Kurtzweil, supported by Dilg

Motion to approve the consent agenda

VOTE:

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

PUBLIC COMMENT- No comments were made

DISCUSSIOIN- Downtown

DDA Director Mack stated Friday Night Ladies Night Out was successful and there were a lot of people downtown and we will keep trying to improve the event. He then stated the Farmers Market started on Saturday and both parking lots were full, and two food trucks which were sold out by 1:00. He spoke with one of the vendors and they said they sold more in the morning than they have in a month. The

Market Manager Diana has done a fantastic job of working to fill both parking lots. He then thanked Council for approving the road closure of Liberty Street because that will make it safer for the residents attending the market. Mr. Mack then stated he and the City Manager attended the Main Street Oakland County Main Event at which we were recognized to partner level in the program. He stated he will be at the National Main Street Conference next week. Councilmember Kennedy congratulated him on getting the city moved up to the partner level because that will give increased support to the main street program for the city from Oakland County and them covering some of the costs. Councilmember Kivell asked if he has spoken with the owner off 110 Detroit. Mr. Mack stated that has been going through the courts, so he hasn't spoken with them. Councilmember Kivell hopes we can get some kind of relationship with them. Councilmember Kurtzweil thanked DPW for setting up and assisting all of the downtown events. It is important to know, we have gentleman with young families and someone gave up their Friday night with their family to ensure all the road closures were set up at 4:00 pm and taken down at 10:00 pm. She further stated she made that comment to an individual, their response was they are sure they are getting paid overtime. She then stated that isn't the issue. We have a very family-oriented community and our employees are very committed individuals and people need to recognize the sacrifice they are making by taking away their family time to ensure all the barricades are put up and down, then to put them up the next day for the Farmers Market. She then thanked them for their commitment to the events. Councilmember Kurtzweil stated the Farmers Market need more sponsors. Mr. Mack stated the Farmers Market has grown to 31 seasonal vendors, and we need more sponsors. He stated the sign reflecting the sponsors in the downtown is in a very visible spot, and people see that all day. It is great visibility for any business that would like to sponsor. He further stated the sponsor application is on our website, or you can come to city hall. He stated we have space for 16 additional names on the sponsor board. He stated the sponsor money is used to support the Farmers Market throughout the year as well as advertisement.

FIRE CHIEF REPORT

Lieutenant Conrad stated since the beginning of the year, the Fire Department has had 362 incidents, 40 total since last Council meeting. 13 EMS and 2 false alarms. They had training on rapid intervention which simulates the rescue of a downed firefighter. She stated they also had a technical rescue training at the water treatment plant and the familiarization of power tools. She stated the fire burn building is complete and they will be doing some training there soon. She then stated the Fire Inspector has been very busy with site plans, building plans, event reviews and flush tests. She then stated they haven't had any recent requests for smoke alarms, and they have started hydrant testing and that will run through the summer.

POLICE CHIEF REPORT

Chief Sovik sated we participated with the DEA take back last weekend and we collected 15 boxes of unused and unwanted prescription, 179 pounds worth, and we took it to the DEA for incineration. Also the sharps box has been very active collecting unused and unwanted needles, two full bins. He then stated our administrative assistant has taken a job elsewhere, so we are currently taking applications and everyone is pitching in to help. He then explained the mock assessment for accreditation occurred last week and it was about a 6-hour process, and they go over certain things and suggest changes, and we appeared to do really well. He stated it normally takes agencies over a year, but we should be ready by the end of the year. He further stated we seeking more applications for the 2 cadets but we haven't received any application as of now. Chief Sovik stated there will be a meeting for the first responder monument tomorrow morning, and as of now, we have \$7,200 in the fund. The speed radar signs have been placed out, and we will be swapping them out between subdivisions throughout the summer. He further stated our cadet recruit Ashley passed her physical and psychological today and she will be

starting the academy in July. Councilmember Kurtzweil mentioned at one time, the Cultural Arts Commission assisted the Fire Department with making a recruitment poster, and she doesn't know how well that worked out, but she thinks the Cultural Arts Commission may be interested in doing the same for the Police Department. She then stated, it is expected the SRO agreement will be on a future agenda. Chief Sovik stated they have been in dialogue with them regarding a contract we think is fair. We presented them with an agreement and as well as other things we don't charge them for. He stated they will be meeting the school superintendent soon. Councilmember Kurtzweil asked if they were concerned about the price. Chief Sovik stated he doesn't know if it is the cost, but they are looking for more like a partnership. Some jurisdictions are only charging the schools 50%. Some cover 100%. We are going back and forth at this time. Councilmember Kurtzweil stated the critical analysis was done here at the city, not by the schools. Everyone had input, and we have been working on this since December. We presented them a number to cover our costs, and it was agreed upon by Council. Chief Sovik stated he thinks this will be approved before the new budget year. Councilmember Kurtzweil stated the city has a 6.2-million-dollar budget, and the school have a budget of 160-180 million dollars. She then stated our union officers bargained hard for their salaries. It is offensive that they would ask them to take a cut in pay. She then stated they are getting a school resource officer in two schools, where is the partnership, 2 schools for the price of 1. She then stated teachers and parents are upset about this. She stated this is risk management on their part. Councilmember Kennedy stated the other part when you talk about splitting the cost, 75% to 25%, you have to remember that is an operating expense to the schools, the same as food service, janitorial service, maintenance on their facilities, etc. He stated the residents already pay their school taxes, and if we pay again, that would mean the residents in the city are paying twice. Councilmember Kivell stated he trusts the Chief for using his skills to work on this.

CM 5-5-22 MOTION FOR A FIVE-MINUTE RECESS

Motion by Kurtzweil, supported by Kennedy

Motion to approve a five minute recess AT 8:00 P.N.

Motion to approve a five-minute recess AT 8:00 P.M.

VOTE: MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

CM 5-6-22 MOTION TO RECONVENE THE MEETING AT 8:05 P.M.

Motion by Kurtzweil, supported by Kennedy Motion to reconvene the council meeting at 8:05 p.m.

VOTE: MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

PRESENTATION- South Lyon Historical Society *Please see full powerpoint presentation attached*
Bob Polasky of the South Lyon Historical Society gave a power point presentation in regards to adding a historical barn to the Historic Village. He then explained they have had a long-term goal of adding a barn and a small house to the Historic Village. They have located a barn on the Ropers property and the family have volunteered to donate the barn in return for us removing the barn from their farm property. He explained they are still waiting for additional quotes regarding relocating the barn to the village. The one quote is for \$140,000 to \$160,000 which excludes permits, concrete slab, electrical components, and installation of utilities, water and waste disposal. He then stated it would cost an estimated \$120,000 to have a new similar structure built. Mr. Polasky further discussed the fundraising they are hoping to do, including potential grants, sponsorships from local businesses, a 2022 membership drive and a monthly booth at the Farmers Market. Councilmember Kivell stated it appears the location is different than the last map Council was given in 2021. Mr. Polasky stated they are waiting for the new map. Councilmember Kivell stated he understands why something of this nature is something they are interested in, its like a step through time, and it shows where we came from and it does register with people, but one of his concerns is how much damage there is to the wall, the water problems, and he

wonders how much of the actual building will be used in the refiguration and how much will need to be new milled material, and if you have a substantial more of new material, would it make more sense to build a recreation rather then trying to save a very broken down plan. He stated there is also a lot of money involved. Mr. Polasky stated the estimate would be about \$20,000 less to build a new structure that would be similar. He further stated he and his grandfather have looked at the structure and without actually starting to take things apart, they think everything from the gutter line up can be saved, but the four walls are questionable. He stated they didn't talk about the condition of the stalls. Right now, the barn has a full second floor, but they are only asking for a half a second floor. Further discussion was held regarding costs that aren't accounted for, he would like to end up having a barn, rather than only using this barn. Councilmember Kennedy asked if the barn is going to be developed into a revenue stream so we can rent it out for weddings, photographs in the gazebo, or small gatherings in the barn. Mr. Polasky stated their intention is to have historical displays on the main floor from the city and the surrounding area. He further stated we already have some material and machinery like that, and use it for storage and the second floor would also be storage. He further stated their intent isn't in having events in the barn. Councilmember Kennedy what is different with this barn than going to Greenfield Village or Mayberry Farms. Mr. Polasky stated the difference would be everything will be from South Lyon. Councilmember Kennedy further stated the Historical Society is challenged trying to get people to come to the museum, and you're advertising and everything and there are interesting things in the museum, but people aren't breaking down the door to see that. That is part of the challenge. It would be better to have a dual purpose. If this is approved, he assumes this wouldn't begin until all of the money has been raised. He stated he doesn't see the city is going to fund this, and of that \$160,000 how much will the Historical Society be able to fundraise. Victoria Classman stated she is the vice president of the society. She stated it is a lot of money, and the society does have some funds, and they have been working with someone from Oakland County that suggested they go after the larger amounts needed through personal donations, and we already have people that will be talking with some the more affluent in our community in hopes to get some money. She stated there are a lot of grants they can apply for. She further stated because it is going to be part of the city, there are municipal grants we can apply for. She stated we want to be at \$120,000 by next summer, then do more fundraising. Councilmember Kennedy stated part of his concern is the Historical Society that we need to replace the HVAC in the museum, the school house, and that would be another \$80,000 to \$100,000 which makes it hard to consider another building in the historical village. Ms. Classman stated we are hoping to get a contribution from the city, but we are understanding of the city's budget. Councilmember Kennedy stated he hopes the fundraising will work out for them, but he still wonders how strong the interest will be. Ms. Classman stated we have a lot of interest in the Historic Village, but we are trying to raise more interest and we are looking to make a barn quilt, and it would add us as a travel destination. Mr. Polasky stated our demographics are mostly seniors. We have acquired some younger members and we think the future of the historic village is bright and by bringing the new members on board is great. Councilmember Hansen asked what is the age of the roof. Mr. Polasky stated they don't have a time frame of the roof. Councilmember Hansen asked what do you think is the certain percentage of salvageable parts of the barn and if there has been any discussion regarding moving the barn, versus buying a new one. Mr. Polasky stated they don't know for sure about the roof, but they haven't discussed buying a new one. Councilmember Dilg stated some of her clients used social media to gain interest in fundraising and she is willing to help to look into getting people excited about what is going on, especially as we are coming up on the anniversary of South Lyon. She stated she will discuss some fundraising ideas with the Historical Society at another time. Mr. Polasky stated he thinks it will help having a booth at the Farmers Market each month. He further stated that the Michigan Barn Preservation network has a display of banners explaining why barn preservation is so important. We will have that display at least one weekend at the Farmers Market. It is 10 feet wide by 12 feet tall. It also explains what kind of community involvement can help with preservation. Councilmember Kurtzweil

stated the proposed cost is \$140,000 to \$160,000, she asked when they received that estimate. Mr. Polasky stated it was earlier this year. He stated they are aware of the rising costs, which is why there is a range. He stated they plan on raising more funds than that. He stated their goal is to raise \$200,000. Councilmember Kurtzweil asked how long the contractor will hold that estimate. Mr. Polasky stated a year. Councilmember Kurtzweil stated when you give the contractor the down payment, you won't give him a down payment until you have all the funds raised. Mr. Polasky stated they may not have all of it, but the majority of it. Councilmember Kurtzweil stated it is a risk to give a down payment if you don't have all the funds raised. Further discussion was held regarding fundraising. Councilmember Kivell suggested if the project comes to fruition, they should put a camera there so people can watch the project as it happens.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

1. Unsolicited written materials

City Manager Zelenak explained that this was discussed at a previous meeting, and they have prepared a draft Ordinance based upon discussions he has had with Council as well as the City Attorney. Councilmember Dilg stated the resolution reflects that they can leave the materials on the lawn, drive way, etc. Her understanding is that was what the problem was to begin with. City Manager Zelenak stated this reflects it has to be on their property, not on city property between sidewalk and street. Councilmember Dilg stated she doesn't think it is worth dealing with this resolution. She was under the impression that we were going to require someone to put their contact information for people to opt out. Councilmember Kivell stated he thinks the language is too squishy, someone can kick it on the sidewalk and say they didn't do it. Councilmember Kennedy stated when it was discussed we talked about the materials being put on a porch, not a lawn or driveway. He further stated someone needs to make an effort to put it in a particular spot, such as a porch, or they need to supply a receptacle. He then stated we should look at changing this. Councilmember Hansen asked if we remove item number three, or is that being too non-surgical. Attorney Hamameh stated item 3 was added after the last meeting, we understood Council wanted it on the property, but if Council wants to remove it, they can. Councilmember Kurtzweil stated she has reviewed the ordinance, and her opinion hasn't changed. She has a different impression. Her point of view is that this is regulating the conduct of someone that wants to distribute information on private property. She stated she doesn't like government intervention and this is. Government has been telling us a lot lately, and now you are saying someone has to put literature on a porch, or mail slot. Government is telling you where you have to put the literature on private property. She then stated she spoke with individuals in the community, they have not had this problem. She doesn't know where this problem is. Maybe this was an isolated issue. She further stated the ordinance creates an assumption that the material was replaced by the homeowner. She sees this as a first amendment issue. She stated this is censorship, not a litter ordinance. She then stated there is an exemption that says that it doesn't apply to the USPS, but it does apply to religious, political material or other ideas. Councilmember Dilg stated she appreciates Councilmember Kurtzweil's opinion, but she doesn't appreciate words being put in her mouth, as for what her ideology is or isn't. She further stated she strongly supports the First Amendment and she agrees with a lot of her points. She stated her point is that there are a lot of people that have a problem with this, but she doesn't think this addresses it. She stated just like political material, there should be contact information to give people relief to be able to say please don't send me this material anymore. She further stated she doesn't want people to feel Council doesn't care about the First Amendment. Further discussion was held regarding unsolicited materials. Councilmember Kennedy stated in the original conversation 6 months ago, there were pictures showing the materials in the storm drains, in the streets, in the driveways and basically it is littering in South Lyon. He further stated this ordinance doesn't restrict Freedom of Speech; it stops people from littering. He then stated the materials being delivered need to have information so that people can contact them to tell them not to deliver it to

them anymore, we should be able to add that. If people aren't comfortable that it's specifies that we want it on the porch or receptacle, we can add that. We don't want it in the streets, in the storm drains, in the street sweeper, and we don't want the appearance. He stated we can make those changes then discuss it again at another meeting. City Manager Zelenak stated we can make revisions. He further stated City Hall has not received any complaints about this, it was brought up by a Councilmember who provided pictures of the unsolicited materials that were in the right of way, in the storm sewer driveways. Council then had a discussion regarding delivering in the roads, and he did remind everyone of federal court cases where jurisdictions were sued and we have to be very careful with this due to freedom of speech. He then stated we also have to consider, this isn't just newspaper delivery, it could be information from the VFW, or Girl Scouts, Boy Scouts, Moms to Moms Sale. If one of these documents are found on the grass, our Ordinance Officer has to chase them down for a violation. He stated he doesn't think we want to spend city staff time on this. He stated he spoke with city staff and we haven't received any complaints. The particular material that was delivered, does have the name of the newspaper so people can contact them and ask them not to deliver to them anymore. Attorney Hamameh stated she has heard people discussing requiring people to place contact information on the materials, and that would not stand up to constitutional scrutiny. That is concerning. She strongly discourages adding anything like that to the resolution. She further stated one of their communities were in litigation, and this was a collaborative effort from a lot of attorneys in our office to come up with a way to not cross the line, and this is as safe as we could come up with.

CM 5-7-22 MOTION TO APPROVE UNSOLICITED MATERIAL ORDINANCE

Motion by Kennedy

Motion to approve the unsolicited written material ordinance in the interest of this discouraging littering in the City of South Lyon

Motion failed for lack of support

NEW BUSINESS

1. Resolution authorizing the request for reimbursement from Oakland County for West Nile Virus Fund

Superintendent Varney stated Oakland County received and approved our West Nile Virus Project Plan for the year. We provide insect repellant for residents and apply mosquito larvicide to the city catch basins. Council will need to adopt the resolution to authorize the reimbursement request which needs to before June 10, 2022.

CM 5-8-22 MOTION TO APPROVE WEST NILE VIRUS RESOLUTION

Motion by Kennedy, supported by Kivell

Motion to approve the resolution for reimbursement from Oakland County West Nile Virus Fund in the amount of \$1,517.36

ROLL CALL VOTE:

Kurtzweil- Yes Dilg- Yes Mosier- Yes Hansen- Yes Kivell- Yes Kennedy- Yes Pelchat- Yes

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

2. Purchase of voting equipment for Precinct #5

Clerk Deaton stated that Election Law requires not more than 2,999 voters in one precinct. Due to Precinct #1 having too many registered voters, the Election Commission and City Council approved the split of precinct #1 and adding Precinct #5 located at 640 S Lafayette, First United Methodist Church. Because of the additional Precinct being added, we would like to order the equipment as soon as possible to ensure we have the equipment in plenty of time for testing for the August Election. Unfortunately, this will require the approval of a budget amendment which will occur at a later date.

CM 5-9-22 MOTION TO APPROVE ELECTION EQUIPMENT

Motion by Kennedy, supported by Kurtzweil

Motion to approve the purchase of voting equipment for Precinct #5 from Hart Intercivic for the amount of \$10,090 from account number 101-222-818

ROLL CALL VOTE:

Dilg- Yes

Kurtzweil- Yes Mosier- Yes Kivell- Yes Kennedy- Yes Hansen- Yes

Pelchat- Yes

MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

BUDGET

Finance and Benefit Administrator Tiernan updated Council regarding the charter accounts. The financial statements reflect the only and new account codes. The explanations will remain the same. Councilmember Kivell asked what is the justification for this. Ms. Tiernan stated this is mainly for cohesiveness for a more refined account system. For example, there was more leeway for what you can consider, instead of numerous printing line items, now there will be one. It is more consistent for anyone that would like to look up the financial statements.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Judy Keeling of 62180 Arlington Circle stated the Planning Commission will be reviewing the building plans to take Washington Manor down, and put up a 3-story building with 53 units. It is going to be a section 8 building and she is asking Council to consider it also becoming a section 811 building which would allow younger handicapped people to live there. There is nothing in South Lyon for younger handicapped people. She stated at one time, it was an 811 building, but for 800 you have to be over 55 years to live there. She is asking that if maybe out of 53 apartments, maybe 3 could be 811 so that younger disabled people could live in our city.

MANAGER'S REPORT

City Manager Zelenak stated at a future meeting we will be discussing the water/sewer tap fee usage policy. The SRO will be on a future agenda. The budget approval will take place on Monday the 23rd. He then stated he met with HRC and the road commission regarding the draft report of the drainage study for Pontiac Trail storm system. They will be making changes to the final report which will identify the improvement options to increase the drainage capacity and minimize the flooding. City Manager Zelenak stated we will also be bringing the contract for Peoples Express. Currently our City Attorney is reviewing it. He then stated 501 McMunn is scheduled to be demolished but there will be a fire training exercise at the location before that happens. He then stated the signs at Lefty's have been removed. He stated they

had a road committee meeting and they are currently updating the frequently asked questions. Councilmember Kivell asked if 110 Detroit has pulled building permits. Attorney Hamameh stated we are waiting for the court to enter their judgment and their timeline doesn't trigger until that happens. Councilmember Kivell stated there is a sign that says additional parking as you go into the historical village and it was supposed to be a sign for the other parking lot, that should be removed. He then stated there was a great push for the replacement of the sidewalks, and he is wondering if there is a lot more to be done. City Manager Zelenak stated he will have to check with Jeff Archey, but there has been a lot completed, and some was because of our code enforcement.

COUNCIL COMMENTS

Councilmember Dilg stated Ladies Night was really great and she didn't realize she hadn't visited Back to the Basics store in town, and she stopped by there and it is a really great store. She stated they have a lot of great things there. She then stated the Salem/South Lyon Library is featuring paintings by a talented artist and everyone should see them and she will probably be buying two of them. On May 17th there will be a food truck rally at South Lyon East from 5-9 to raise money for the band. She then stated on May 20th at 4 p.m. the varsity baseball team will go against the state championship softball team and the proceeds will go to the South Lyon Special Stars. She then thanked the South Lyon Democrats and the Kensington Valley Civitan's for helping with the adopt the road cleanup. She stated they both did some heavy cleaning of our roads. She then thanked the South Lyon Historical Society for their presentation tonight.

Councilmember Hansen stated the Kensington Valley Chamber of Commerce is holding them 2022 awards luncheon this week at the Links of Novi on Wednesday. He then stated this year we had some great honorees. He further stated the Phoenix Award is going to the war dog memorial and the organization of the year is going to the Kiwanis International and the Sparrow Freedom Project and the business of the year is Brostrom Physical Therapy. Rising Star is going to Prefurred Pet Salon, and the Ambassador of the year is Brittany Dingman and lifetime achievement is going to Chris Stone of the New Hudson Inn, and the volunteers of the year are Ken and Valeda Palazzolo, Debi and Doug Cook and Louis Carneval and Steve Kennedy is Citizen Of The Year.

Councilmember Kurtzweil thanked Vibe Credit Union for sponsoring the 2022 awards luncheon. She stated she has been asked about the flowers in Paul Baker Park. She further stated the nights are still too cool to put out the annuals and there is a lot of wind coming off that street and the city spends a lot of money on the flowers. Hopefully it will warm up by Memorial Day. She then thanked all the high school students that were in the park getting their pictures taken during prom time. She further stated the A&E One Show is up in the city, and we have works from students from South Lyon and South Lyon East and they are throughout the city. She further stated the Cultural Arts Commission now have QR codes on the artwork and you can learn about the artists. She thanked the Cultural Arts Commission for doing so. She further stated we will need more Election Inspectors and she hopes we can get more volunteers. We have safe and accurate elections in the City of South Lyon and they are run very well.

Councilmember Kennedy congratulated Diana Regan on a great start for the Farmers Market season. You certainly hit a home run with all of the vendors we had available, the two food trucks and the perfect weather. Looking forward to even more great Saturdays throughout the season. He then reminded everyone that on Saturday, May 14th, the City of South Lyon and the Salem-South Lyon District Library will be holding a document shredding event in the library parking lot from 10am until 1pm. Now is the time to clear out all of those unneeded documents and dispose of them in a secure and environmentally-

friendly way. He then reminded everyone that the first Lake Street Cruise-in will take place on Wednesday, May 25th at 6:30pm so mark your calendars now and plan to come out for a great time.

Councilmember Mosier reminded everyone that we need more volunteers for our boards and commissions. She further stated the Farmers Market was phenomenal last weekend and Diana Regan does a great job and she knew she would. She further stated we've got many more things coming. She further stated the itinerary of events is on the city website, such as the Concerts in the Park, the Movies in the Park and she is happy we will have the Holiday Spectacular again.

Councilmember Kivell stated the Farmers Market was terrific and it was a lot of fun. He further stated people are starting to feel better and the weather is getting better. We are in good position to see ourselves grow again.

Mayor Pelchat wished everyone a belated Happy Mother's Day. He further stated it was a beautiful day. He then stated he received a letter about our Deputy Clerk Pieper. He then read a letter stating that Judy now has the MIPMC certification and everyone should give her a pat on her back. She is great at her job and she always has a smile on her face. He further stated everyone should take care of themselves and get caught up on any doctor or dentist appointments they may have put off due to the pandemic.

ADJOURNMENT

CM 5-10-22 MOTION TO ADJOURN

Motion by Kurtzweil

Motion to adjourn meeting at 9:30 p.m.

MOTION CARRIED

City Clerk/Treasurer Lisa Deaton

Respectfully submitted,

avor Dan Pelchat

5-9-22